
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Date: August 26, 2019 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, Pat 

McDougal, Roy Narish, Cindy Love, and Alternate Cheryl Yerdon. 

Others Present: John Wood Jr., Mike Jennings, and Brittany Washburn. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Norma Newman with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Cindy Love, and seconded by Wayne Miller, to approve the June 24, 

2019 minutes. 

5 Ayes  Newman, Miller, Narish, McDougal, and Love. 

  0 No  

   

    Motion carried.  

 

Norma Newman updated the committee with the most recent Barton & Loguidice water update. 

 

Cindy Love inquired about construction in Water District #3. 

  

Wayne Miller discussed his frustrations with the EDU assignments for campers actively used on 

a parcel. A lengthy discussion followed. The committee will inquire about this at the upcoming 

joint meeting with the Town of Sandy Creek and Town of Richland. 

 

There will be a joint meeting with the Town of Sandy Creek and Town of Richland on 

September 17, 2019 at 7pm at the Sandy Creek Town Hall. This meeting will be held to discuss 

Water District #3.   

 

There will also be a joint meeting with the Town of Sandy Creek and the Village of Sandy Creek 

September 25, 2019 at 7pm at the Sandy Creek Town Hall. This meeting will be held to discuss 

the IMA for Water District #2 between the Town and Village of Sandy Creek. 

 

Chairman Newman reminded the committee that all members will need to complete sexual 

harassment training by October 1
st
.  

 

The Sole Assessor received an email from Robert Checchia regarding his assessment and recent 

EDU change. The Sole Assessor has addressed his issue. The Town Board also voted to adjust 

the EDU at their last Town Board meeting.  

 

Water Clerk Brittany Washburn reminded the committee that there are still a few EDU review 

sheets that need to be discussed at the next Water Advisory Committee meeting.  

 

Cheryl Yerdon received an email from the DEC about funding opportunities. She would like to 

pass this information on to our engineers to see if any of this funding applies to us. Brittany will 

forward this email on to Dustin Clark at Barton & Loguidice.  

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, September 30, 2019 at 6pm. 

 



On motion by Roy Narish, seconded by Pat McDougal, and carried unanimously, the meeting 

was adjourned at 6:46 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 


